
Our Parish Vision 
To be a people of God working together to build a caring, faith-filled community. 

From our Pastoral Associate 
 

2020 was a year many of us would like to 
forget or we have many stories to tell of 
how COVID 19 impacted on our lives. 
 

In our parish even though we were not able 
to celebrate Mass with all our parishioners, 
we still had Mass and we live-streamed it 
and then we had limited number of people 
attending. 

 

How blessed we are that we can have 180 in our 
church at the 
moment.  
 

Our Christmas 
celebrations went 
very well and 
everyone who 
wished to attend the 
Christmas Masses 
including the Vigil 
Mass at Sacred Heart were able to do so. 
 

We welcomed Fr. Dominick in February and he is a big 
help to Fr. Michael in ministering to our parish and 
spiritual needs. We thank Fr. Peter for his ministry. 
 

Our Easter celebrations are well under way and 
hopefully we will be able to celebrate our Triduum with 
no further restrictions. Please 
support our Masses and 
Stations of the Cross at 10am 
in the church and 12 noon in 
the garden area and car park. 
 

I would like to thank all our 
volunteers who minister to the 
sick, look after the Sacristan 
duties, the library and sewing 
ladies, the men who look after 
our garden area and everyone 
else. Your help is so greatly 
appreciated. 
 

I wish a blessed and holy Easter and if there is 
anything I can help you with please call me at the 
office or email me pa@brightonparish.com.au. 
 

God bless 

Clare Thewlis 

Pastoral Associate 
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Easter message in the Year of St 
Joseph 

A few days from now we will celebrate 
the foundation of our faith– the 
Paschal mysteries. Easter makes us a 
church, a parish and a believer. Hence 
every day and every Sunday we gather 
to celebrate and proclaim the Risen 
Lord as the saviour and redeemer. 
In the recent past, we have been 
challenged on various fronts, yet our faith and trust 
in the Lord has not been shaken. 
I exhort you to celebrate this year’s Easter festivities 
within the lens of our Parish Mission Statement. To 
be a people of God, working together to build a 
caring, faith filled community. With the friendship 
and prayer of St Joseph, our patron saint, may our 
ministries and faith be strengthened and renewed. 
Let each of us find space and opportunity to actively 
participate in making our Parish Mission statement a 
reality. 
Peace be with you.  
  

  

Fr. Michael M Kyumu 

………….. 

Save the Date 

The Brighton Knitting and Sewing Ladies will be 
holding a  

“Big Morning Tea”  
for Cancer Research in the Activity Centre on  

Tuesday 11th May at 10am.  
All parishioners are invited to come along 

—have a Cuppa for Cancer 

mailto:pa@brightonparish.com.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around the grounds 

Thank you to the volunteers who have created a 
lovely green space and garden area for 

parishioners outside on the western side of the 
activity centre.  An area that can be enjoyed by all.  

You might even consider sitting on the new 
benches in a special space created in memory of Fr 
Sean McGearty.  A place for privacy and reflection. 
The black rope playground climbing equipment has 
been removed for safety reasons.  The remaining 

play equipment has been assessed and is 
compliant after a few repairs were made.  Children 

using the equipment must be supervised by an 
adult.  If you are in that area you might like to send 
to the office any ideas you have for the space left 

behind after the removal of the climbing tower. 
Thank you to the two volunteers who look after the 
roses outside of the McAuley room the garden area 

looks lovely with the white roses in full bloom.   
I can inform you that at long last we have received 
the OK from the Holdfast Bay Council and building 

authority to proceed with a shed for the Men’s 
Group to use.  The shed has been ordered from 

Stratco and will be erected on the concrete slab on 
the western side of the car park off Old Beach Rd.  
At this stage we do not know when the shed will be 
delivered and then constructed.  Once the shed is 
up we have organised for it to have lighting, power, 

water installed and made compliant with WHS 
before occupancy.  Trenching for electrical and 

water was completed recently and the community 
garden beds have been started.  It has taken a long 

time to get to this point but the end is in sight.  
When the shed is ready for 

occupancy the men will 
move their things from the 
current location and move 
the lovely wooden fence 
they erected to the new 

area to give them privacy.   
Eventually we hope to have 

the vacated men’s group 
area cleared and garden/
reflection areas created 

behind the Activity Centre.   
The maintenance 

committee have been busy 
with overseeing and 
arranging quite a few 

projects.  There will be an 
access ramp installed in the car park area to allow 
easier access from the car park to the parish, the 
current step will be blocked off.  The car park will 

be lined marked for car parking including 4 spaces 
for access parking.   

The lighting in the Columbarium area has been 
upgraded, the fish ponds cleaned out.  We are 

currently working with Tutti to do some repairs to 
the old school building roof and gutters.   

No doubt you would have noticed the ‘for lease’ 
sign in front of the entrance into what was the 
school admin area.  The admin area has been 

painted and freshened up ready for commercial 
lease.  

Jenny McCabe  

Fr Dominick Okwadha 

I was born on the 29th April, 1968 
in Kenya. I am the 2nd last of 4 
boys and 2 girls. 
I was ordained as a Roman 
Catholic Priest on the 9th July, 
2000 in the Archdiocese of  
Kigali, Rwanda. 
I have a Bachelor of Arts in 
Philosophy and a Bachelor of 
Arts in Sacred Theology, 
Religious Studies from the 
University of Eastern Africa, in 
Nairobi, Kenya.  
Whilst in Rwanda I served in 3 different parishes, after 
which I was sent to Barcelona in Spain to study for my 
Masters in Counselling Psychology.  Returning back to 
Rwanda I was appointed to serve in the Psychiatric 
hospital sponsored by the Brothers of Charity as a 
psychologist and a chaplain, offering pastoral care and 
counselling to patients and hospital staff. I also taught 
Counselling Psychology to the novices of the Brothers of 
Charity, and teaching social studies and communication 
skills at St Vincent’s Minor Seminary in Ndera, until the 
end of January, 2020. 
I came to Australia on the 4th Feb, 2020, where I spent 
the first 6 months of transition in Adelaide. After 6 
months I was appointed Assistant Parish Priest of St 
Pauls Catholic Church in Mt Gambier (part of the South 
Eastern Deanery). 2 months ago, I was appointed to 
Brighton & Hallett Cove parishes as Assistant Parish 
priest to Fr Michael. 
Fr Dominick is interested to getting to know parishioners 
and talking to people and can offer advice if needed. His 
qualifications as a psychologist are not recognised by the 
Australian government, but he is willing to meet with and 
counsel in his role as Assistant priest. Contact the office 
or talk to Fr Dominick after Masses. 

…………………….. 
Brighton Vinnies Sewing & Knitting Group 

The ladies are all still working away making clothes for 
the needy. We are fast finishing off our summer 

garments and will be starting with all the winter clothes 
after Easter. 

If any parishioner hears of a family in need, please speak 
to the ladies in the office and we will try our best to help 

with children’s clothes Birth—12 years. 



FINANCE COUNCIL REPORT – MARCH 2021 

 

The main focus of this report is the financial position at the end of last year, shown in this chart. 

 

Overall last year we finished much better than forecast or hoped!   The future looked a bit bleak mid-way through 
the year when collections were impossible due to church closures) and interest rates came down further.   
Circumstances did change to our advantage.   Because of the Job Keeper payments the Diocese waived the Co
-Responsibility Fund (about $40,000) and the staff wages were supplemented.  
 

So while our budgeted income dropped by $55,000 (Planned Giving down $10,000, Second plate  collection 
down $12,000), our expenses dropped by a large amount too, giving us a surplus over the year.  
 

By way of contrast, with the restoration of the Co-Responsibility Fund, withdrawal of the Job Keeper allowance 
and limited income from interest and rental, the budget shown for this year will be in deficit. 
 

The main item of discussion at our February meeting was about property – suitable accommodation for the 
Parish Priest, sales and purchase and leasing of other assets.   We sought and had a meeting with 
representatives of the Diocesan Finance and Property Office.  This has helped in the future planning process.   
 

Other items for our February meeting were: 
• New interest rates announced by the Church Development Fund from 1st January 2021. -  Parish 

Operating Account 0.15% and Term investment down to 2%. 
• Property Investments (where we have most funds invested) down to 2.5% (from 6% a few years ago). 
• The Men’s Fellowship Shed work is progressing.  Erectors have looked at the site and plumbing and 

electrical services installed. 
• Some different approaches to our Planned Giving Project will be investigated for this year’s campaign. 
• Since that meeting we have had to regretfully accept the resignation of Mandy Bosson from the Finance 

Council for health reasons.  Mandy joined us in a difficult year and we are sad to see her go.  We thank 
her for her contribution. 

• Once again, in winding up, I ask you to consider joining the Parish Finance Council (or encouraging 
someone else).  There are 5 official meetings per year (with an occasional special meeting).  You don’t 
have to be an accountant or a financial wizard!   You can contact Jenny McCabe or Fr Michael at the 
Parish Office (8296 7292), or me on 8295 6966 to discuss the role. 

 

With best wishes, 
 

 

John Sullivan 

Chairman, Parish Finance Council 
 

Brighton Parish Finance Report to year end 2020     

Income Actuals Jan - Dec 2019 Budget 2019 Actuals 2020 Budget 2020 Budget 2021 

Planned giving  $                     134,151   $       142,000   $       125,032   $      135,000   $     123,000  

unpledged collec-
tion (2nd plate)  $                       34,667   $         34,000   $         20,356   $        32,500   $        28,000  

other income  $                     143,936   $       145,900   $       158,951   $      192,370   $     163,000  

total income  $                     312,754   $       321,900   $       304,339   $      359,870   $     314,000  
      

      

Operating ex-
penditure Actuals Jan - Dec 2019 Budget 2019 Actuals 2020 Budget 2020 Budget 2021 

Premises & Equip-
ment costs  $                       58,762   $         64,090   $       151,419   $      132,260   $     128,000  
Other operating 
expenditure  $                     212,713   $       222,863   $         97,474   $      211,131   $     216,425  

total expenditure  $                     271,475   $       286,953   $       248,893   $      343,391   $     344,425  

      

   

 $             
55,446  

 $            
16,479  

 $          
(30,425) 



 

Men’s Fellowship News 

  

This is the new name for the 
old Men’s-Shed group. 
Younger men quite 
welcome too! The guys still 
meet every Tuesday and 
Friday, 10am to 2pm, and 
are still enjoying convivial 
time under the shade of the 
beautiful claret ash. We 
recently celebrated a third 90th Birthday. 
Congratulations to Don Thomas. 
 

The group is going to 
miss the benevolent 
shade of the tree as, first, 
autumn leaves are 
beginning to fall and 
second, permission to 
create the new premises 
has been received from 
the Council and the move 
to the new place is now 
imminent. Final site 
surveys and other details 
have been completed. 
The guys are now gearing 
up for a lot of enjoyable 

and creative busy bees.     
 

‘On a sour note, someone has 
stolen the beautiful, life-like, 
metre-high fibreglass kangaroo 
from the ‘shed’ garden. 
Optimistically, can we hope it 
may be returned!’ 
 

 

 

 

Watch Out……….. 
Recently we have had a few things 
go astray from parish buildings and grounds, including 
our beautiful kangaroo.  We recommend you lock your 
car when attending parish Masses or functions.  We 
ask that you safeguard your personal belongings .    
If you are responsible for securing buildings please 
ensure that you check locks/windows etc before 
leaving.  If you see any suspicious behaviour around 
the church property do not approach strangers – call 

the police.   

 

 

VOLUNTEERS 

There are many volunteers working within the parish.  
Without these dedicated people we as a church 
would not be able to function.  Thank you to those 
who give of their time: to prepare for the Masses and 
other celebrations,  keep our grounds and buildings 
in good order and repair, to the groups and 
committees who help our community be vital and 
outreaching, the list of areas where volunteers help 
out is extensive far too many to name.  You know 
who you are….. as a community we say thank you 
for supporting the Brighton Parish.   

………………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPEAKING MADE EASY BIRTHDAY MEETING 

Monday, 19 April 2021 at 11.00am in the St Joseph’s 
Activity Centre Hall. 

The theme will be TRUTH OR LIE – put your intuitive 
powers  to the test and share in a meeting of fun! 

Following the meeting a snack plate with tea/coffee 
will be served. 

Free Entry. 
If you would like to attend RSVP by 12 April 2021 to 

Maureen Carpenter 0408 628 899. 
……………… 

Hope 

Optimism disappoints, but hope does not. We have 
such need in these times that can appear dark, in 
which we sometimes feel disoriented by the evil and 
violence that surround us, by the distress of so many 
of our brothers and sisters. We need hope. We feel 
disoriented and even rather discouraged, because 
we are powerless and it seems this darkness will 
never end. 
 

We must not let hope abandon us, because God, 
with his love, walks with us. "I hope, because God is 
beside me": we can all say this. Each one of us can 
say: "I hope, I have hope, because God walks with 
me." He walks and he holds my hand. God does not 
leave us to ourselves. The Lord Jesus has 
conquered evil and has opened the path of life for us.
—Excerpted from On Hope by Pope Francis  

https://loyolapress.lt.emlnk1.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZzdG9yZS5sb3lvbGFwcmVzcy5jb20lMkZvbi1ob3BlJTNGdXRtX3NvdXJjZSUzRE5ld3NsZXR0ZXIlMjZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtJTNEZW1haWwlMjZ1dG1fY29udGVudCUzRExpdmluZyUyQkxlbnQlMkJEYWlseSUyNTNBJTJCTWFyY2glMkI


Knights of the Southern Cross 

 

Members of KSC Brighton-Marion-

Hallett Cove-Glenelg Branch continue 
to meet every first Wednesday of the 
month at 7.30 pm in the Brighton 
Parish Activity Centre. Meetings are 
still using a combination of personal attendance and 
Zoom. 
 

At the last Branch meeting on Wednesday 3rd March 
2021, along with normally scheduled items, 
representations made by Branch members to 
members of the State Parliament in respect of the 
Abortion and Euthanasia Bills were noted and the 
need to continue monitoring progress in this matter 
was emphasized. 
 

The Passing of Emeritus Archbishop Philip Wilson 
was remembered with sadness. His considerable 
contribution to the spiritual development and welfare 
of our Archdiocese, especially his initiation of the 
Plenary Council, was acknowledged. 
 

An interesting feature of these monthly meetings is 
recording of the length of membership of individual 
members. At Wednesday’s meeting some 18 
members were recorded as having memberships 
from one year to sixty-one years.  A great statistic, as 
it showed a total of about 354 years of collective 
membership. 
 

Members were reminded that the Branch Annual 
Dinner will be held at the Tonsley Hotel on 15 July, at 
7pm. For further details please contact Graham 
Workman on 0419 812 049.  
 

The highlight of last Wednesday’s meeting was a talk 
by Guest Speaker Police Sgt Peter Benn. He started 
with an interesting account of his days as a radio 
host and commentator to when he decided to join the 
SA Police Force. He went on to trace his 20-year 
journey from Police Academy to his present rank of 
Police Sergeant and outlined the wide range of tasks, 
knowledge, expertise and responsibilities one 
acquired along the way.    
 

Second, Sgt Benn explained the role that SAPOL 
has played in SA’s containment of the COVID19 
virus pandemic. He detailed the nature and extent of 
the huge task involved and the commendable way 
SAPOL has met the challenge. Overall, it was a most 
interesting and educative talk, delivered by a very 
accomplished speaker.     

On Saturday 13th March the 
Branch held its annual Breakfast 
meeting in the Parish Activity 
Centre verandah, rather than at 
the beach as in past years. With 
the inclement weather that 
proved a good decision. 
Members enjoyed a full hot BBQ breakfast with an 
innovative addition of Austin Nevis’ signature savoury 
Pakoras. 
 

Branch Chairman Pat Hodgson goes into Flinders 
Medical Centre for some cardiac plumbing this week. 
Please keep him in your prayers.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

…………. 
PARISH LIBRARY 

 

After a 4 week break, we gathered again on Tuesday 
19th January.  It was great to welcome back our 
regulars and we are delighted to welcome new 

friends. 
Mahjong continues to prove popular on Friday 

mornings. We also play Scrabble and Rummikub on 
Tuesday and Friday mornings.  

We invited parishioners and friends to gather for a 
BYO lunch in our new outdoor area on the 

Wednesday 3rd March and were delighted to welcome 
14 visitors.  We plan to continue this gathering and 
invite you to our next lunch on Wednesday 5th May.  

Erica Korotcoff has coordinated a display of wedding 
dresses which adds to the great ambience of our 

room. 
We would welcome donations of mannequins so we 

can add to our wedding dress display. 
There are always many special occasions, eg. 

birthdays, feast day and special events  that we can 
share with each other so join us on a Tuesday or 
Friday morning for a 
cuppa and a chat. 



 

“ Fr Sean’s Farewell Mass 

 

It’s been a year since our Archdiocese 
experienced an event which saddened us all and 
which marked a profound historical moment. Our 
beloved Fr Sean McGearty concluded his earthly 

pilgrimage and returned to his Father’s home. 
With that we lost a most beloved friend, a tireless 
pastor, one whose heart reached out to all who 

were in need and who had a special care for 
those clergy who, like him, had arrived in 

Australia from their original home to share the 
gospel in generous mission. 

 

A year has passed in which we have remembered 
him daily and with heartfelt love. While there is no 
doubt that this good man has been welcomed into 
the halls of heaven, the hearts of those of us who 
loved him have been left with a painful absence. 

 

On Sunday 20 December 2020  we gathered to 
celebrate the first anniversary of Fr Sean’s death. 
Clergy, friends and people once more assembled 
in the Church where we farewelled him to recall 

his life and goodness, to offer our prayers for him 
and to console one another in our unshakeable 

faith in God’s love, a love which Fr Sean 
witnessed by his life and words every day of his 
ministry among us. The Mass was a beautiful 
moment in which to recall this good man our 

friend and pastor and once again to commend 
him to God’s eternal love. We shall never forget 

him and our prayers for him will continue. May he 
rest in eternal peace and rise in joy. Amen.   Fr 

Philip Marshal VG “. 
 

 

Photo 8263  L-R  Fr Michael, Fr Kevin Taylor, Fr 
Philip, Fr Jimmy Hao PP Virginia/Two Wells and 

Fr Vim Raj PP Murray Bridge. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo 6565 L-R   Fr Kevin, Gen and Fr Jimmy 

 

 

Photo 6558 L- R Fr Vim, Fr Kevin, Gen, Fr Philip, 
Fr Jimmy and Fr Michael   

 

 

Photo 6578 L-R Josie, Graham, Deb and Trish    

  



Christ the King School News 

 

This year Christ the King School’s 
theme is ‘To Flourish, To Grow’. 
Our first mass of the year reflected 
this. The prayers reflected our own 
desire to flourish and grow but also to be 
stewards of the World God desires. As an 
ongoing symbol of this during mass Fr Michael 
distributed to each class a plant for their prayer 
space. As each class tends to their plant they 
will build their understanding of stewardship.  

 

We continued our 
connection with the parish by inviting Fr 
Dominick to visit us and get to know our 
community. During his visit to each class he 
introduced himself and bravely offered to 
answer any questions. The student were keen 
amongst many other questions to find out his 
age, where he was born and why he became a 
priest. He continued getting to know us with a 
shared morning tea with the staff. 
The first 3 weeks of the year focus on ‘CTK 
Matters’. This year we weaved ‘To Flourish, To 
Grow’ through the weeks. Each class 
workshopped their class expectations, explored 
our 5 main School Dispositions. Looked closely 
at the Good Samaritan story, explored 
stewardship of our yard and surrounds, began 
our social skills programme and enjoyed many 
‘getting to know you’ activities. 
Our annual Sports Day on Friday 12th March 
held  on the Sacred Heart Snr Oval was a great 
success. The weather was wonderful, and many 
parents were able to spectate (our first big 
spectator event for nearly 12 months), and  
volunteer on the P&F BBQ. St Therese were 
successful winning the Jim Murphy Spirit Cup, 
with St Patrick winning the overall event. 

 

 

 

 

Our Yr2-5 classes 
ventured over to the 
Marion Swimming pool 
for their annual 
swimming lessons and 
had a wonderful week full 
of water safety and 
swimming skills. There 
was also quite a lot of 

resilience building, maintain equipment and trying 
new experiences such as diving into the deep 
pool. 

………………. 
Fasting 

 

Fasting has often been associated with Lent. 
It has been part of Christian and Jewish practice for 
thousands of years.  It is also part of other religious 

traditions. 
Fasting has also been proven, when practised right, to 
have health benefits.  We evolved to feast and famine. 

Uncontrolled eating has been proven to be 
unhealthy.  There seems to be evidence that having 

periods of eating less gives the body a chance to 
recover and heal from certain health challenges. 

Jesus spoke about fasting being beneficial spiritually. 
“We do not live on bread alone”. 

He spoke about combatting evil by prayer and fasting. 
Uncontrolled gratification can seriously distract us from 

a healthy, spiritual life. 
St. Paul speaks about some people making Gods of 

their stomachs. 
Healthy self-discipline is helpful for developing a life 

based on virtue. 
Healthy balanced fasting can certainly be helpful in the 

spiritual journey. 
However, the scriptures also speak of other forms of 

fasting. 
Helping the poor. 

Looking after those in need. 
Fasting from gossip. 

Fasting from unhealthy sexual practices. 
Visiting the lonely. 

Looking after refugees. 
Being respectful. 

Helping the ‘powerless’. 
And so many other ways of going out of our comfort 

zone to help others. 
Fasting without loving is not helpful.  It is love that gives 

meaning to fasting. 
Love is the most powerful way of practising self-

discipline.  It is called commitment.  



McAuley Community School News 

 

Neighbourhood Masses 

 

Neighbourhood 
Masses at 
McAuley 
Community 
School began last 
week in the chapel, 
with the Reception 
Neighbourhood 
leading a beautiful 
mass about the love 

of God. This week, our 5/6 learners will celebrate the 
Feast of St Joseph and the Year of St Joseph at St 
Joseph’s Church. Next week, the 3/4 learners will lead 
a Mass for the Annunciation of the Lord.  
 

Lent 
To celebrate Shrove 
Tuesday our beautiful 
community 
volunteered to cook 
and serve hundreds of 
pancakes on Shrove 
Tuesday. We had 
more 

than 20 helpers and it 
was a lovely ‘Pancakes in the Plaza’ morning. 
The gold coin donation for a pancake was for Caritas 
projects as part of our Project Compassion appeal. 

 

Ash Wednesday on 17 
February, marked the 
beginning of Lent, a time of 
fasting and prayer over the 
next 40 days until Easter. 
We were called into Lent by 
being signed with ashes, 
reminding us of God’s 
mercy in the challenge to 
simplify our lives and turn 

to the Gospel on the journey to Easter. 
Each Neighbourhood took part in an Ash Wednesday 
Liturgy in our Chapel and learners were marked with 
ashes on their hands. 
 

Throughout the weeks of Lent, staff and learners have 
been engaging in Lenten reflection and prayer. We 

have utilised the resource 
‘Laudato Si Lent’. This has 
supported us to embark 
upon a journey of ecological 
conversion through 
reflection, repentance, and 
renewal. Together. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enhancing Catholic School Identity 

This year, McAuley Community School is 
engaging with Leuven University and Catholic 
Education to undertake the Enhancing Catholic 
Identity Project. Through engaging in this project, 
we will gain a better understanding how our 
Catholic Identity is expressed in work and 
practice here at McAuley Community School. We 

have started the data gathering process from our 
community (learners, families and staff). 
 

Staff Commissioning Mass 

 On Sunday 14 March, the McAuley staff was 
commissioned to their role of imparting knowledge 
and nurturing the faith of the children entrusted to 
their care. We enjoyed the opportunity for the staff to 
also formally meet Fr Dominick.  
 

 

 

Commitment to Ecology 

The work of establishing eco leaders and 
establishing an ecology steering committee at 
McAuley Community School has begun. This 
committee will use the ‘Catholic Education South 
Australia’s Call to Ecological Conversion and Action 
plan’ to co-construct and drive the strategic vision 
and actions for ecology at the school. We have also 
been exploring our waste at the school and looking at 
ways we can take a whole school approach to 
reducing, reusing and recycling.  
 

On Friday 5 March, this learning on ecology was 
brought into the community when our whole school 
participated in Clean Up Australia Day. Following our 
cleaning up of the school and Mawson Oval, learners 
responded to the provocation of…How will you step 
up? It was an inspiring and thought provoking day for 
all. McAuley Community School have also been 
involved in the ‘Adopt-a-Spot’ scheme through the 
City of Holdfast Council. Through this scheme, 
learners and educators volunteer their time to strive 
to minimise marine debris entering the ocean through 
regular collections & removal of waste at self-
designated areas. Our school community has 
adopted Wattle Reserve and the stretch of coast in 
front of the reserve. 
 

 



Parish Library Display 

Have a look in the cabinet in the library for hand 
beaded items made by Pat McKenna. Beading is 
not just necklaces and straight stringing of beads. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have a craft or a collection that you would be 
willing to loan to display in our library, please 
contact the library ladies on a Tuesday or Friday 
morning . We are hoping to change the display on a 
regular basis. 
…………….. 

The Fringe comes to Brighton Parish 

The Fringe came to the parish Activity Centre at the 
end of February with the 2 Mary’s putting on an 
excellent show with songs relating to modes of 
travel.  Numbers attending were reduced due to 
COVID but both shows were booked out.  If you 

missed their show this year maybe we can 
encourage them to come back next year.  Mary-Jane 
and Marianne are fabulous entertainers and we are 

very lucky that such talented women also give of 
their time and talent to sing at some of the parish 

Masses. 

………………. 
 

Congratulations to  
Mary Wilson who 

celebrated her 95th 
Birthday in February. 

……………... 
 

 

The need is acute! 
Low-income communities are not asking 
us for money or gifts.  They reject 
degrading dependence.  They want you 
to share your skills to help develop self-
reliance and sustainable solutions to 
poverty.  The call is to all trades and 

professions to assist build the ability of their people and 
the capacity of their organisations.  To properly prepare 
for a 2022 placement you do need to enquire now.  
Join our online InfoZoom on 2 May, visit 
palms.org.au , or call Palms now on 02 9560 5333
  …………….. 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Aid to the Church in Need 
Australia: Across the world tens of millions of 
Christian families are in exile following persecution 
because of their faith. Could you help stand in 
solidarity with our brothers and sisters and help 
ease their heavy burdens? 

Visit www.aidtochurch.org/refugees 

https://palms.org.au/assignments-abroad/
https://palms.org.au/event/reach-beyond-online-session/
http://www.palms.org.au/
http://www.aidtochurch.org/refugees


Easter Services 2021 

tickets are required to attend 
services—collect tickets after the 
weekend Masses or from the parish 

office during the week 

 

PALM SUNDAY   27th/28th March 

Masses: 6pm Sat, 8.30am Sun, 
 10am Sun 

 

HOLY THURSDAY 1st April 
Mass 7.30pm followed by Vigil before the 

Altar of Repose which will conclude with 
Evening Prayer  commencing at 9.30pm. 

 

GOOD FRIDAY  2nd April 
Morning Prayer at 9.30 am, followed 

by Stations of the Cross at 10am 

 

Stations of the Cross outdoors at 
Brighton at 12 Noon 

 

 Liturgy 3pm 

 

HOLY SATURDAY  3rd April 
Easter Vigil 7.30 pm 

 

EASTER SUNDAY 4th April 
Masses:   8.30 am & 10am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Feast of the Annunciation 

Thursday 25th March. 
Join us for Mass at 10am 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to celebrate the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation before Easter. The following 

opportunities are available: 
After the Masses Below: 

10am Mass Thursday 25th March,  
12 noon Mass Friday 26th March 

10am Mass Saturday 27th March. 
 

 


